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WRNPLC in Action

• We completed 223 new intakes across sites.

• Breslau site opened to patients June 1, 2022

Other services in Q1

• IUD insertions-6

• Smoking Cessation – 107

• Minor dermatology procedures-10

• Foot Care- 47

• Home Visits- 11

• RPN PAPS- 22

*Anticipate onsite spirometry testing to resume in August



OHT Update
CND:

• Strategic framework announced: https://cndoht.com/Our-Work.htm

• CQIP: Olga Baleca-NP on Mental Health and Addictions group 

• New members 

• ACCKWA, Carizon, Family Counselling Centre, Lisaard House and Alzheimer’s Society 

• Primary Care Connection platform implemented

• PFAC (Patient and Family Advisory Council) in development 

KW4:

• Met with Region of Waterloo regarding potential joint advocacy (e.g. housing) 

• Advocacy around interpretation services 

• Recruitment of Newcomer Issues Coordinator 

• Provided feedback on St. Mary’s/Grand River Hospital “ Shaping the Future of Care” proposal 

Shared: 

• Health Care Provider webinar on Paxlovid

https://cndoht.com/Our-Work.htm


Practice Management 
With the I4C 
Dashboard 

• After a one-year review, the clinic has 
improved in every category of Preventive 
Care with the use of the I4C dashboard. This
tool allows each NP to monitor their 
rostered patients in these areas.0.00%
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Cervical Cancer Mini QIP 



Cultural competence 
and Pride Month • Online email forum was  

created, and all staff 
participated in sharing stories 
and resources to further our 
knowledge, understanding, and 
care of the LGBT2S+ 
community.  

• We explored the meaning and 
importance of the progress 
pride flag.
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Management Report
Water Street Move

• Ministry of Health approved “site selection” tab of the application

• Now working closely with architect and consultant to complete “Cost Estimate” tab (the final section)

• We are aiming to submit this tab by mid September 

Strategic Plan

• WRNPLC committed to support carbon neutrality in our latest strategic plan.  We are asking the board to reach out to the Alliance for 
Healthier Communities (AHC) to request that this responsibility be incorporated into the words and actions of our provincial association; 
that our role in environmental  stewardship be added to the AHC strategic plan and Model of Health and Well Being.

• The WRNPLC Quality Committee has added this to their quality work and will create a sub-committee that will focus on ways that we as an 
organization can meet this strategic goal. The committee has agreed to draft a letter on your behalf, with your support, and request that 
the board table a motion to this effect at the next AHC AGM.

AGM- September 15th 1630-1900

• Community Centre in Breslau has been booked

• Catering (food truck) has been secured

• MPP Mike Harris has confirmed his attendance

• We will invite the staff and board (and the media) to the ribbon cutting in front of the new site, all other guests will be invited to celebrate 
with us at the Community Centre.

• Leanne has connected with graphic designer who assisted with last year’s annual report and draft is underway

• Invitation will be ready to go out by mid to end of August. We request that the board forward the invitation to those in their network that 
may want to participate. RSVPs will be necessary for hall set up and catering.


